News story: Home Office Minister
visits Tunisia

During the visit, Mr Wallace held a series of high-level meetings with senior
members of the Government of Tunisia including the Ministers of Interior,
Foreign Affairs, Tourism and Human Rights as well as the Secretary General of
the National Security Council.

The Minister also met the tour operators and hoteliers who will be
accommodating UK package holidaymakers due to return to Tunisia later this
month and and was shown some examples of the security improvements Tunisia
has made, including some that the UK has supported.

Following his visit, Mr Wallace said:

“My first official visit to Tunisia comes at an important time for both our
countries ahead of the imminent return of British holidaymakers this year. I
was pleased to be able to visit some of the areas where tourists will stay
and to see for myself the security improvements.

“I was delighted to meet a wide range of ministerial counterparts from the
Government of Tunisia. A central theme of my meetings was our strategic
security partnership in the fight against global terrorism. Countries around
the world must work together by sharing information and expertise in order to
combat this scourge and to mitigate the risks against all our citizens.

“I also made clear that the UK remains a steadfast partner in support of
Tunisia’'s remarkable democratic transition. We will continue to work hand in
hand with Tunisia in the years ahead to support economic growth and
prosperity as well as stability and security.”
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